COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF RATHFARNHAM/TEMPLEOGUE-TERENURE AREA COMMITTEE

Tuesday 9th February 2016
Headed Item No. 15
REPORT ON PROPOSED EXTINGUISHMENT OF PUBLIC RIGHT OF WAY BETWEEN WOOD DALE CRESCENT AND PARKLAND ROAD. MAP REF:  5003
At the Rathfarnham/ Templeogue-Terenure Area Committee Meeting held on 8th September 2015, the members recommended the initiation of the procedure to extinguish the pedestrian right of way between Wood Dale Crescent and Parkland Road.

The approval of the Full Council was sought to initiate public consultation process for the extinguishment of this right of way.

At the Council Meeting of 12th October 2015 it was proposed by Councillor S. Holland and seconded by Councillor P. Foley to initiate the procedure to extinguish the pedestrian right of way between Wood Dale Crescent and Parkland Road. 
The proposal to extinguish the public right-of-way was advertised in the Tallaght Echo on Thursday 5th November 2015 and signs were erected on site in accordance with Section 73 of the Roads Act, 1993.  The latest date for receipt of objections, representations and requests for an oral hearing was Thursday 17th December 2015
7 representations were received in response to the public advertisement /notice in support of the extinguishment.
No objections were received.

Utility Reports

Public Lighting – No services

Water & Drainage – No foul sewer/water implications

Eircom – No objection

Correspondence has been received from Bord Gais, ESB and Virgin Media  indicating their requirements should the public right-of-way be extinguished.
The decision regarding the extinguishment of a public right-of-way is a reserved function of the Council.

The recommendation of the Committee will be brought to the attention of the Council.
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